April 19, 2021

Osprey Associates, LLC, c/o Mr. John Filloramo
82 Glendale Road
South Windsor, CT 06074

Notice of Hearing

An appeal has been filed regarding the sewer user charge for property at 310 Nutmeg Road,
South Windsor, Connecticut, currently owned by Osprey Associates, LLC. The South Windsor
Water Pollution Control Authority, under authority derived from Chapter 103 of the Connecticut
General Statutes, and South Windsor Town Ordinance 98 and §11 of the Rules and Regulations
of the South Windsor Water Pollution Control Authority shall convene a hearing in this matter on:

Tuesday May 4, 2021 at 7:15 p.m.

Such hearing shall be conducted through internet access via Webex. The night of the meeting
you will be emailed an access link from messenger@webex.com. You may also login at:

WebEx Login:
https://southwindsorct. webex.com/southwindsorct/onstage/a.php?MTID=eabf1dc5fd5b5684442
de23de821beaf

Event number (access code): 132 147 7577
Event Password: Mt3Yi6E3Z9%e

To access the WebEx meeting via telephone:

Conference Call-In Number: 855-925-2801
Meeting Code: 7930

The hearing will consider the appropriateness and accuracy of the calendar year calculation of
the sewer user fee for 310 Nutmeg Road, South Windsor, CT under §16 of the Rules and
Regulations of the South Windsor Water Pollution Control Authority. The appellant shall be
afforded an opportunity to present evidence and argument on all issues involved. A decision
regarding the appeal may be made orally following the presentations of the parties, and a written
decision and order containing findings of fact will be issued promptly following the hearing and
sent to the appellant at the address of record and filed with the South Windsor Town Clerk.

By:
Thomas F. Ruby
SWWPCA Chairman



